
6.1 

 

CITY OF HAMILTON 
MOTION 

Council: March 31, 2021 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR L. FERGUSON…….….……….…..…….........….  
 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR ……………………………………………….. 
 
To Permit Copetown General Store to Operate the LCBO Convenience Outlet 
Component of Their Business on Family Day, Victoria Day, Canada Day, Labour 
Day and Thanksgiving Day  
 
WHEREAS LCBO Convenience Outlets provide socially responsible beverage alcohol 
service in communities where residents do not otherwise have reasonable access to an 
LCBO store.  
 
WHEREAS LCBO stores and LCBO Convenience Outlets must remain closed on Good 
Friday, Easter Sunday, Christmas Day and New Year’s Day.   
 
WHEREAS LCBO stores are closed on Family Day, Victoria Day, Canada Day, Labour 
Day and Thanksgiving Day;  
 
WHEREAS some LCBO Convenience Outlets may operate the LCBO Convenience 
Outlet component of their business for regular hours on Family Day, Victoria Day, 
Canada Day, Labour Day and Thanksgiving Day with approval from the local Municipal 
Authority; and 
 
WHEREAS the City has received a request for a resolution of Council to permit  
Moonsim Park operating as Copetown General Store at 2012 Governors Road, 
Copetown, Ontario L0R 1J0, be permitted to operate the LCBO Convenience Outlet 
component of their business on the holidays noted above. 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
That Moonsim Park operating as Copetown General Store at 2012 Governors Road, 
Copetown, Ontario L0R 1J0, be permitted to operate the LCBO Convenience Outlet 
component of their business on Family Day, Victoria Day, Canada Day, Labour Day and 
Thanksgiving Day for regular hours. 

  

Attachment 



Copetown General Store  

2012 Governors rd. 

Copetown Ontario L0R 1J0 

  

Dear Mr. Mayor and Members of Council 

I am operating LCBO Agency and Convenience Outlet in Copetown. 

I am writing to request approval to sell beverage alcohol on the 5 holidays listed below. 

-Victoria Day 

-Canada Day 

-Labour Day 

-Thanksgiving Day 

-Family Day 

 

I would greatly appreciate receiving your permission. If you require any additional information, please 

contact me at copetowngeneralstore@gmail.com. Thank you for your consideration of the request. 

 

Best regards, 

Moonsim Park 
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